JAMES H.McGRAW, JR.
CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD

MARTIN M. FOSS
PRESIDENT

JAMES S. THOMPSON
VICE PRESIDENT

CURTIS W. McGRAW
VICE PRESIDENT AND TREASURER

WILLIAM E. HAWKE
SECRETARY & ASST. TREASURER

McGraw-Hill Book Company-Inc.

McGRAW-HILL BUILDING
330 WEST 42ND STREET
NEW YORK, N.Y.

CABLE ADDRESS
"MCGRAW HILL" NEW YORK

LONDON ALDWYCH HOUSE, W.C.2. CURTIS G. BENJAMIN
COLLEGE DEPARTMENT

FRANK L. EGNER
MAIL ORDER DEPARTMENT

JOSEPH A. HYLAND
PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT

HUGH J. KELLY

TRADE DEPARTMENT

December 21 1 9 3 7

Dr. Forrest C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Enclosed herewith is a letter dated December 15 from a Mr. Frank Brody of the Des Moines Register and Tribune.

Mr. Brody proposes a book on Girls' Basketball. On this subject, I am very interested, both as to the number playing and its popularity. It does not seem to me that girls would really be sufficiently interested as boys would to buy a book. However, I am writing to ask your good judgment.

Perhaps, too, you might know Mr. Brody but anyway your thoughts will be most interesting and helpful.

Will you return the letter with your reply.

With kindest regards and Best Wishes for Christmas and the New Year.

Sincerely yours,

CWM: MK